# CITY OF BURNABY COUNCIL IN BRIEF

# September 23, 2024

This is an overview of the City Council meeting for this date. For a full account, visit Burnaby.ca/eagenda

## » 7.1 Proposed 2025 Lease Rate and Grants for Community Resource Centres

City Council approved granting below-market lease rates to non-profit organizations operating out of civic facilities.

# » 7.4 Interim Guidelines and Procedures for Naming Civic Assets

City Council received the interim report outlining new procedures for naming civic facilities, such as parks, recreation centres and trails. The guidelines outline a process prioritizing inclusion, equity and Indigenous representation for the naming of future assets. A final report will be delivered to council outlining the full policy in the coming months.

#### » 6.1 Child Care Grant Funding

City Council approved a grant of \$664,000 to support 24 new infant/toddler child care spaces at Burnaby North Secondary. To date, the City has supported the development of 7 child care centres on or adjacent to school sites throughout the community that have created a total of 247 spaces for children aged 5 and under.

#### » 8.1 Building Permit Tabulation Report - August 1-31, 2024

City Council received a report outlining the number of building permits issued from August 1 to August 31 of this year. The City issued 77 total permits during this period, and has issued 576 permits to date in 2024.

## » 8.2 Major Engineering Projects Update

City Council received a report outlining the progress on 6 major City-led engineering projects. The report provides an update on the following projects: Marine Drive: Greenall Avenue to Strathearn Avenue; two sidewalk expansion programs at Alpha Secondary School and along 6th Street; the Burnaby Lake Overpass; the SFU Evacuation Route; and the Burnaby Lake Southeast Greenway.

## » 8.2 Major Civic Building Projects Update

City Council received a report outlining the progress on 12 major civic projects underway across the city. Of note, Fire Station 4 is complete, the Kensington Rink Slab Replacement project is complete, and Fire Station 8 is expected to be complete later this year.

